
 
 

PARENT COUNCIL  
Chairperson  -  Martin MacGregor 
Secretary    -  Claire Hosie 
Treasurer    -  Fraser Christie 
Should you wish to raise anything with the Parent Council please contact the 
school or email:    stpauls@dundeeparentcouncil.org 
Parent Council meetings are open to all parents and guardians/carers and we 
would encourage you to come along and support the school and our childrenôs 
education.  Dates for  future meetings will be published on St. Paulôs website.  The 
date of the Parent Council Christmas Fayre will also be advertised on our school 
website in due course. 

 
CAREERS ADVISER THURSDAY LUNCH TIME DROP  IN 

The school career adviser is available for quick questions or help related to careers 
and leaving school options for S4,  5 and 6 pupi ls. 
Located in the Careers Office in the Library from 1:30pm - 2pm every Thursday 
starting next session. No appointment required, just drop in. Available on a first 
come, first served basis - 10 minutes max per pupil. 
 

REWARD PROPOSAL FOR SESSION 2016/17 
There will be a reward each term for S1 ï 4 pupils 
Fundraising will be put in place throughout the year to raise money so minimal cost 
for pupils 
Pupils will get the reward if they meet the following criteria 
 

¶ 90% attendance (85% in first term due to fewer weeks) 

¶ 5 Late to Class recorded that term 

¶ 3 LDs recorded that term 

¶ 5 lates recorded 

¶ No exclusions that term 

¶ 2 negative referrals 
 
Oct ð Dec 
Reward will be S1/2 Disco/Party and S3/4 Movie Party 2 consecutive pms.  Both 
will be held in assembly hall and tied in with non uniform days.  Reward will have 
no cost to pupils. (20th/21st Dec) 
Jan ð Apr 
Reward will be Cinema/Ice rink trip at cost for event to pupils, buses covered 
by  Non uniform - £5 cost (31st March) 
Apr ð June 
Reward will be BBQ Fri 16 June pm, Non uniform ï no cost 
 

 

HOLIDAYS DURING TERM TIME 
Any pupil taken out of school to go on holiday during term time 
will be marked as an unauthorised absence.  Providing a letter 
from your employer in advance of any holiday stating that this 
holiday cannot be taken at any other time of year or is fixed to 
a certain time of year is required to mark a holiday absence as 
authorised.  
All absences  require parent/carer to make a call to the school   
with reason for absence on each morning of absence 

 

 
MUSIC CALENDAR OF DATES 

THE  PATRON'S EYE   
Our Pupil Literacy Group have launched St. Paul's newspaper, The Patron's 
Eye. It has been very well received and many more pupils have expressed 
an interest to be involved with writing articles, photography and editing. 
The newspaper is on sale monthly at only 30p  

 
        
 

DIARY DATES 
Friday 7 October 2016      - End Term 1 
Monday 24 October 2016     - Start Term 2 
Friday 23 December 2016     - End Term 2 
Monday 9 January 2017      - Start Term 3 
Friday 31 March 2017       End Term 3 
Monday 17 April 2017      - Start Term 4 
Thursday 29 June 2017      - End Term 4 
 
REMAINING INSERVICE DAYS 2016-   2017 
1. Thursday 9 February 2017 
2. Friday 26 May 2017 
 
OTHER HOLIDAYS 
Mid Term  - Friday10 & Monday 13 February 2017 
May Day  - Monday 2 May 2017 
Victoria Day - Monday 30 May 2017 

Please go to http://st-pauls.ea.dundeecity.sch.uk/  where you will find the 
school calendar, daily notices, news items, school handbooks etc. 
PRELIMS:  Start  Monday 23 January 2017, end Monday 6February 2017 
 

 

 

SCHOOL SKIRTS SHOULD BE KNEE LENGTH 

WELCOME 
Bienvenue / ʾBienvenido! / Willkommen 

The Modern Languages department has welcomed four language assis-
tants to St. Paulôs.  We are very excited to be working alongside 2 French, 
1 Spanish and 1 German assistant.   
They have been working both with our young people during class time but 
also spending time in our feeder primaries.  

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

DAY OF LANGUAGES 
Monday 26th September is s the annual celebration of "European Day of 
Languages".  Initiated by the Council of Europe, it aims to promote the rich 
linguistic diversity of Europe and raise awareness of the importance of 
lifelong language for everyone, in and out of school, whether for study 
purposes, for professional needs, for purposes of mobility or for pleasure 
and exchanges..The Modern Languages department invited both pupils 
and staff on the day, to say hello and goodbye to one another in a for-
eign language other than English. In addition, there were several interna-
tional meals on offer at the school cantine such as macarrones en queso 
(macaroni cheese), Biryani-Hähnchen (chicken biryani) or the delicious 
cake, génoise au citron (lemon sponge).   
Finally, many classes attempted a óDay of Languagesô quiz which involved 
identifying different languages and countries of Europe.  Many prizes were 
awarded to those who performed well. 

DAY TIME GROUP LOCATION 
MONDAY 4.30pm-5.30pm 

  
5.30pm-6.45pm 

Junior Wind Band 
  
Concert Band  

MC Upstairs 
  
MC Upstairs 

TUESDAY   
4.15pm-5.45pm 
5.45pm-7.15pm 
4.30pm-5.30pm 
6pm-8pm 

  
Senior Guitar Ensemble 
Junior Guitar Ensemble 
Percussion Ensemble 
Senior Wind Ensemble  

  
MC Downstairs 
MC Downstairs 
MC Upstairs 
MC Upstairs 

WEDNES-
DAY 

4.30pm-5.30pm 
5.15pm-6.30pm 
6.45pm-8pm 

Junior Strings 
Junior Rock Band 
Senior Rock Band  

MC Upstairs 
*sectionals downstairs 
MC Downstairs 
MC Downstairs 

THURSDAY 4.15pm-5.45pm 
  
6pm-8pm 

String Orchestra 
  
Schools Symphony 
Orchestra 

MC Upstairs 
  
MC Upstairs 

Je m'appelle Maianne Fossaluzza, et j'ai 24 ans. 
Je suis une grande amatrice de lecture (romans, 
livres d'art) et de jeux vidéo. 

Je m'appelle Noémie. J'ai vingt-et-un ans.Mon 
anniversaire, c'est le trente janvier.J'habite pas 
loin de Reims, en France.J'aime lire, faire de la 
randonnée et voyager 

Ich heiße Monika Haselberger.  Ich komme 
aus Österreich. Ich habe am 2. März 1993 
Geburtstag.  Ich liebe es um die Welt zu rei-
sen. 

Hola a todos! Me llamo Beatriz, tengo 24 años, soy 
profesora de inglés y este año trabajo como auxiliar de 
conversaci·n de espa¶ol en St Paulôs. 

 

ST. PAULõS RC ACADEMY 
GILLBURN ROAD  
Parental Newsletter No. 33 ð Christmas 2016 
Website Address:  http://st -pauls.ea.dundeecity.sch.uk/  

ONE COMMUNITY MANY GIFTS 

 
Dear Parent and Carers,  
 
I am delighted to be writing to you as the permanent Head Teacher of St Paulôs and very much look forward to working with 
you over the coming years to provide the best learning experiences, support, and wider opportunities for your child.  
 
It has been a very busy term for us and you can read about some of the events and achievements in this Christmas edition of 
our newsletter.  We are very proud of our pupils and all that they achieve throughout the year, particularly when they are 
thinking of others through fundraising and other involvement in our community.  
 
Our pupils have had many successes this term locally, nationally and internationally, and I am sure that you will be as  
delighted as we are to learn about them. 
   
I would like to thank you for your continued support in all our ventures this term, particularly our fantastic India Concert, our 
excellent Christmas Concert showcasing the musical talents of our young people, the Shoe Box Appeal and in providing 
hampers for the elderly. 
 
I really do hope that you have the opportunity to relax during the busy festive season and enjoy some quality family time. 
 
I wish you and your family a happy and peaceful Christmas and a happy new year when it comes.  
 
 
Teresa Little 
Head Teacher 

 
 

 

ART DEPARTMENT  NEWS 
Damon Herd, from Dundee Comic Creative Space, came into 
school on 18th 
November to 
deliver an excit-
ing workshop 
with our pupils 
from the Comic 
Book Club!  
Pupils from S1 - 
S3 took part in 
this creative 
challenge which 
asked them to 
produce a visual story. Everyone was impressed by the quality of 
the outcomes produced by all the pupils involved and prizes were 
awarded to three pupils for their outstanding work. Well done to 
Robbie Johnston, Callan Shepherd and Sunamon Jeffrey! 
 

SCOTTISH PARLIAMENT TRIP 
On Thursday 1st of December Higher Modern Studies/Politics 
pupils visited the Scottish Parliament in Edinburgh. Before 
watching First Ministers Question Time, pupils had a tour of the 
Parliament building where their knowledge was put to the test. 
After a heated First Ministers Questions MSP Jenny Marra met 
with our pupils for a debrief of FMQs. Pupils had also prepared 
a number of topical questions which sparked some interesting 
conversations. After a fantastic time at the Parliament, pupils 
had a great time in Edinburgh's Winter Wonderland. A great 
day was had by all on our annual trip to the Parliament. 
 
 

TRIP BY HIGHER ART & DESIGN PUPILS 
In September, Higher Art & Design pupils from across the city 
attended a day of critical thinking and literacy skills at Dundee 
Contemporary Arts Centre and McManus Galleries. The trip 
was designed to compliment the written element of the Higher 
course. The day was a great success and pupils' commented 
that they found the experience very beneficial. 
(Picture opposite) 



 

 

BOSTON IGEM 
iGEM ï the International  
Genetically Engineered Machine Jamboree ï takes place in Boston  
every year and asks students to tackle a real world problem by designing 
and building a new device or system from a kit of biological parts. 
 
First Scottish Schools IGem team comprising 3 pupils from Grove Acad-
emy  and  3  pupils from    
St Paulôs RC Academy 
Grove ï Mia Wood,  
Beth Rear and Mathew 
Simmons 
St Paulôs ï Albert Brown, 
Daryl Sime and Bartosz 
Witkowski 
 
Only 2 High School 
teams in UK took part. 

 
Pupils started in 
June and worked 
for 8 weeks fulltime 
over the summer in 
the labs with the 
University Advisors 
and Students.  
When they returned 
to school in August 
they continued to 

work on the project in their spare time to complete everything before 
Boston in Oct 2016.  They had to  
 

§ Complete a wiki http://2016.igem.org/eam:Dundee_Schools 

§ Prepare and deliver a presentation in Boston to 6 Judges and 
IGem students from around the world 

§ Prepare a poster and present their poster and lab findings to 
Judges and other IGem students from across the world at 3  

  poster sessions in Boston 

§ Submit engineered DNA to the register 
 
A team of students from the University of Dundee and local school pupils 
have both won gold medals at this yearôs iGEM Jamboree in Boston, 
USA. 
 
Scotlandôs first ever high school iGEM team came up with the idea of 
creating a system to help prevent Cholera and Shigellosis, diseases of 
contaminated drinking water, from spreading in the developing world. By 
interfering with RNA processes they inhibited the target bacterium and 

stopped it from working, 
which should render it 
harmless. 
 
As well as achieving the 
Gold Award the High 
school team were nomi-
nated in 4 categories 
effectively placing them in 
the top 3 in the world for 
these areas ï Best 
Presentation, Best Post-
er, Best Composite Parts 
and Best Individual parts.   

These parts are the DNA that they engineered and submitted to the 
IGem registry. 

 

                                                  MEDIA 
ñInto Filmò Film Festival 

Mrs Murrayôs and Miss Cowanôs National 4 and 5 Media classes 
attended Scotlandôs ñInto Filmò Film Festival for the second time 
this year.  The S5 and S6 pupils were taken to Cineworld to see a 
special screening of the British film ñAttack the Blockò.  The pupils 
thoroughly enjoyed themselves - in particular the filmmakerôs clev-
er (and hilarious) interpretation of teenagers in London!  
 

CDT/HE DEPARTMENTS 
As we reach the end of term S2 pupils should be in a position to 
bring home some tasty truffles, perhaps as a gift to someone spe-
cial! Boxes have been designed and made in the Craft, Design 
and Technology department and filled with truffles baked in Home 
Economics. This joint project was developed to link the skills de-
veloped in both subject areas. Hopefully you might get the oppor-
tunity to taste one or two.  
 

BIKE PROJECT 
Senior pupils have been working on a Business Plan and we 
have five S4 pupils who are the 'mechanics'.  Together, they are 
going to run our own social enterprise project. We hope this be-
comes a sustainable, long lasting and most importantly, pupil led 
project in St Pauls.  
 We have been working with Spokes Bike shop and, with the S4 
mechanics successfully completing bike maintenance course, we 
are now at the stage of working every Monday P4 & 5 on servicing 
bikes with myself and Stephen. Our initial workload will be to ser-
vice the school bikes that are currently in the PE outdoor store. 
We have been working with Justin from Active schools and will 
eventually take over the responsibility for the servicing and repairs 
of the cluster primary schools bikes that have been allocated to 
each school.  
 As well as this we would like to offer this service to any pupils, 
staff or friends of St Paul's. If you have a bike that you currently 
use and are perhaps getting ready to store for the winter, we 
would love to help our community keeping these bikes safe and 
maintained by servicing them before storing. 
We are also looking for any donations from people that have a 
bike or tools that have been gathering dust and cobwebs in the 
shed or garage somewhere going to waste. This would allow us to 
develop different aspects of the social enterprise part of the pro-
ject. The pupils have a number of ideas of what to do that would 
positively affect our school community, the wider local community, 
help increase the project's profile in the community and also pro-
mote health and well-being through cycling.  
 We are all very excited here about the bike project and hope that 
in some way you can find a way to support this amazing venture 
we have started. 
 

NETBALL NEWS 
St Paulôs has a great group of girls who come along every week 
for netball practice.  Their commitment and attitude is to be com-
mended and they actually coach each other.  They have played 
fantastically in all of their tournament rounds. This is a talented 
group of young ladies who show that working together closely as 
a team can bring great rewards and we are very proud of all of 
them. 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 The pupils will present their findings and ideas to an 
Executive Team, that will consist of the Director of the Waterfront 
project and senior University/Education project leads.  From this, 
the Executive Team will select one idea that will be presented to 
the Dundee Waterfront Board.  It will then be considered for realisa-
tion.  They have had 2 sessions so far and work will continue after 
the Christmas holidays! 
 
SPCS ð St. Paulõs Cycle Services 
We are very 
excited by the 
launch of our 
own Social En-
terprise compa-
ny ï St. Paulôs 
Cycle Services.  
This project is 
run jointly by S4 
and S6 pupils, 
with the older 
ones taking care of the business side of things and the S4 pupils ï 
who have undergone training with óSpokesô ï being the mechanics.  
You can find us on Facebook and Twitter and there is a special 
offer for the month of January.éhalf price service on bikes; only 
£10! 
 
We are looking for parents and carers who can help us to óDevelop 
the Young Workforceô in St. Paulôs. 
If you are prepared to share your experiences from the World of 
Work with pupils, help to give mock interviews or anything else you 
can think of, weôd love to hear from you!  Please contact Anna 
McFarlane on 01382 307701.  
 

MUSIC DEPARTMENT 
 

Tesco Carol Singing 
Our staff and pupils choir have been very busy over the festive 
season, performing carols at Tesco, Royal Victoria Hospital and the 
Invercarse Hotel. 
 
NYCoS ð Chris Brighty 
Congratulations to Chris Brighty (S6) who was successful in his 
audition to become a member of the National Youth Choir of Scot-
land.  This is a great achievement and over the course of the next 
year Chris will perform with NYCoS at the BBC Proms in London 
and perform concerts in 
France and Belgium.  Well 
done Chris! 
Music and Mince Pies 

Our Christmas Con-
cert took place on 
Monday 19th Decem-
ber and was a lovely 
evening!  All our 
young people were excellent and were a credit not only to the 
Music Department, but to the school.  Well done everyone! 

 
 
 
 

Department of Work and Pensions 
Thanks to staff who visited one of our Employability classes to talk 
about the importance of Customer care. 
Business Breakfast 
On the morning of Thursday 10th November, a number of our part-
ner businesses, including Caledonia Housing, Tesco, Department of 
Work & Pensions, Graham Construction and Bank of Scotland joined 
us for breakfast.  They learnt about óMy World of Workô through a 
presentation given by our MyWoW Ambassadors and then dis-
cussed ways of engaging with the school to help óDevelop the Young 
Workforceô.  

 
My World of Work Ambassadors 
 
Following on from the success of the Ambassadors last session, we 
have 9 S5 pupils 
who have volun-
teered to take the 
role on this year, 
in addition to the 
11 S6 pupils who 
carried out their 
duties so enthusi-
astically last year.  
Did you see them 
at the recent Par-
ent Meetings where they promoted the live website run by Skills De-
velopment Scotland?  Look out for them at future ones! 
The Ambassadors will also be working with the S1 pupils next term, 
promoting the website and helping them to create an account. 
 
 
 

Better Places, Better Health 
 
14 of our S2 pupils are participating in a 
óliveô project with Town Planners and Medi-
cal students from the University of Dundee. 
 
The pupils, with support from the students, 
will investigate and deliver their ideas via 
presentation on the following current issue ï 
ñHow do we attract and include every-
one to experience the aspects of the 
city that are emerging, and consider a 
holistic approach to environmental 
health and wellbeing?ò 
 

 

 


